



March 18, 2020

## Dear Property Owner/Resident:

The North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit would like to advise you that the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) has completed its investigation on an oil spill that was reported (found) to be entering Hamer Bay on Lake Joseph, Seguin Township, Ontario in April 2018. You may resume your water consumption as usual.

As per the email received on March 12, 2020 from Bruce Bethune, Senior Environmental Officer with the MECP, there are no outstanding requirements on the final report submitted by the consultant on the cleanup and restoration regarding Hamer Bay Cottages. The ministry (MECP) will now be closing the file.

Should you have any questions regarding this investigation contact the MECP – Spills Action Centre at 1-800-268-6060.

Sincerely,

Lubna Khani, C.P.H.I. (C) Public Health Inspector

Your lifetime partner in healthy living.

/bm

myhealthunit.ca

Ref: SR2018-P-012

Copy to: Robert A-Muhong, Program Manager, Environmental Health

Bruce Bethune, MECP

Chris Madej, CAO – Seguin Township

705-746-2711

70 Joseph Street, Unit 302